	Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from February 2021 Dover Heights Precinct meeting				
Meeting Date	Motion	Council Officer Response	Directorate	Status	
22 February 2021	Motion 1 - DHP requests that council defers a final decision on the fence alignment the peer review of the geotech report of Rodney Reserve until all of the details of the original report and peer review can be fully studied by DHP and concerned residents.	Motion was forwarded to the Director Community Assets and Operations, to the Executive Manager Infrastructure Services and to the Open Space Planning Manager. At its meeting on 2 March 2021, Council resolved the following: OC/5.3/21.03 Rodney Reserve Coastal Fence - Geotechnical Review (A20/0475) MOTION / UNANIMOUS DECISION Mover: Cr Wakefield Seconder: Cr Wy Kanak That Council: 1. Based on the recommendations from a geotechnical assessment and advice provided in 2019 and peer review of geotechnical reports completed in 2020, aligns the fence parallel to the sports field at Rodney Reserve, at the top of the embankment set back a minimum of two metres landward from the slopes crest to ensure the fence minimises its impact on the stability of the embankment. 2. Installs a 1.6-metre-high fence as specified in Council's Public Domain Technical Manual, with post and concrete footings designed by Council's structural engineers. 3. Notes that the proposed height of 1.6 meters is a compliant height at this location. 4. Notes that the new fence will conform to Council's preferred coastal fence design. 5. Uses stainless steel 2205 in the fence replacement at Rodney Reserve as an alternative to the current coastal fencing prototype as a trial of this material.	Community, Assets and Operations	Action in progress	
22 February 2021	Motion 2 - Considering that here are no hard rules about the location and height of a fence near a playing field and that Dover Heights residents are more concerned with the ocean views in Rodney Reserve than occasional lost balls, and considering that the fence is already sufficiently distance from the playing	Motion was forwarded to the Director Community Assets and Operations, to the Executive Manager Infrastructure Services and to the Open Space Planning Manager. At its meeting on 2 March 2021, Council resolved the following: OC/5.3/21.03 Rodney Reserve Coastal Fence - Geotechnical Review (A20/0475) MOTION / UNANIMOUS DECISION Mover: Cr Wakefield Seconder: Cr Wy Kanak That Council: 1. Based on the recommendations from a geotechnical assessment and advice provided in 2019 and peer review of geotechnical reports completed in 2020, aligns the fence parallel to the sports field at Rodney Reserve, at the top of the embankment	Community, Assets and Operations	Action in progress	

Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from February 2021 Dover Heights Precinct meeting				
Meeting Date	Motion	Council Officer Response	Directorate	Status
	field, and that the additional cost of the higher fence might be better spend on higher grade steel, DHP request that the entire new fence in Rodney Reserve be 1.2 meters high which is the proposed height of the fence in every other section of Rodney Reserve.	set back a minimum of two metres landward from the slopes crest to ensure the fence minimises its impact on the stability of the embankment. 2. Installs a 1.6-metre-high fence as specified in Council's Public Domain Technical Manual, with post and concrete footings designed by Council's structural engineers. 3. Notes that the proposed height of 1.6 meters is a compliant height at this location. 4. Notes that the new fence will conform to Council's preferred coastal fence design. 5. Uses stainless steel 2205 in the fence replacement at Rodney Reserve as an alternative to the current coastal fencing prototype as a trial of this material.		
22 February 2021	Motion 3 - DHP notes that moving the new fence 2 meters to west of the current fence in Rodney Reserve would decrease the size of the reserve by approximately 300 square meters. DHP requests that the new fence in Rodney Reserve should NOT be placed anywhere to the west or landward of its current location.	Motion was forwarded to the Director Community Assets and Operations, to the Executive Manager Infrastructure Services and to the Open Space Planning Manager. At its meeting on 2 March 2021, Council resolved the following: OC/5.3/21.03 Rodney Reserve Coastal Fence - Geotechnical Review (A20/0475) MOTION / UNANIMOUS DECISION Mover: Cr Wakefield Seconder: Cr Wy Kanak That Council: 1. Based on the recommendations from a geotechnical assessment and advice provided in 2019 and peer review of geotechnical reports completed in 2020, aligns the fence parallel to the sports field at Rodney Reserve, at the top of the embankment set back a minimum of two metres landward from the slopes crest to ensure the fence minimises its impact on the stability of the embankment. 2. Installs a 1.6-metre-high fence as specified in Council's Public Domain Technical Manual, with post and concrete footings designed by Council's structural engineers. 3. Notes that the proposed height of 1.6 meters is a compliant height at this location. 4. Notes that the new fence will conform to Council's preferred coastal fence design. 5. Uses stainless steel 2205 in the fence replacement at Rodney Reserve as an alternative to the current coastal fencing prototype as a trial of this material.	Community, Assets and Operations	Action in progress

	Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from February 2021 Dover Heights Precinct meeting				
Meeting Date	Motion	Council Officer Response	Directorate	Status	
22 February 2021	Motion 4 - DHP requests that the staged removal of the Buddleja in Weonga Reserve on the cliff side of the wire fence begin immediately and commence in the area immediately next to the wire fence. DHP further requests that the staged removal of the remaining acacias in the Dover Road Safety Slope begin immediately and NOT be deferred further into the future.	Motion was forwarded to the Coordinator Urban Ecology. As previously advised to the Dover Heights Precinct, Council will arrange the pruning of the Buddleja on the inland side of the fence at the Southern end of Weonga Reserve. Infill planting, with coastal heath species in the location of the already removed acacias, will occur in Autumn 2021 once Council's plant order has been received and the weather is cooler. A staged approach to the removal of the remaining acacias will be undertaken from July 2021- June 2022.	Planning, Environment & Regulatory Services	Action in progress	
22 February 2021	Motion 5 - DHP requests that council TRIM council planted street trees that are blocking iconic views as per resident requests	Motion was forwarded to the Executive Manager Asset Maintenance. As per our Tree Management Policy, Council will not prune a tree to create a view. View pruning will only be considered where it is requested to retain a previously established view and there is a history of the identified tree/s being pruned to restore the pre-existing view. Council will continue its policy that no individual exclusively own a view, but rather that the amenity provided by trees outweighs the amenity of views.	Community, Assets and Operations	Action in progress	
22 February 2021	Motion 6 That at the Eastern Entrances to Raleigh Reserve from both Liverpool Street and Lyons street. A covered picnic table with bench seating be provided. The tables could be placed at the centre of the existing white fences which would then have minimal if any Blockage of views etc from the neighbouring houses. These	Motion was forwarded to the Open Space Planning Manager. Thank you for your feedback on seating at Raleigh Reserve. Each year Council officers make recommendations for inclusions in the upcoming years Capital Works Program. These recommended works are then determined by the elected Councillors and projects are approved within a specified budget for the year. As you will appreciate, Council receives numerous requests for various works to be carried out within Council' open spaces. Your request to include seating and shade in Raleigh Reserve will be included in our list of works to be considered in future budgets.	Community, Assets and Operations	Action in progress	

	Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from February 2021 Dover Heights Precinct meeting				
Meeting Date	Motion	Council Officer Response	Directorate	Status	
22 February 2021	amenities would greatly enhance our local open space for both locals and the many tourists who frequent this area as well as bringing us into line with most other parks in our community. NOTE - there is Bin at Lyons, none at Liverpool Motion 7 - DHP requests that Sydney Water NOT place any fencing on the west side of Dudley Page reserve so the unobstructed views of the Harbour can be preserved.	The Dover Heights Precinct Committee have followed this up directly with Sydney Water.	Sydney Water	Action in progress	
22 February 2021	Motion 8 - DHP requests that council cover the Dudley Page gym with Shade Cloth.	Motion was forwarded to the Open Space Planning Manager. Thank you for your request for shade over the fitness station in Dudley Page Reserve, Council can investigate the proposal with the owner of the Reserve which is Sydney Water. Please note that we know from past consultations with Sydney Water, that there are very strict limitations on additional structures on the reserve given the location of the underground dam. Concerns raised by Sydney Water are in regard to any additional 'loading' on the surface either by new works or their construction and limitations of excavating for such works like footings.	Community, Assets and Operations	Action in progress	

	Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from February 2021 Dover Heights Precinct meeting				
Meeting Date	Motion	Council Officer Response	Directorate	Status	
22 February 2021	Motion 9 - DHP requests a crosswalk at Myuna crossing to Dudley Page Reserve.	Motion was forwarded to the Service Manager Traffic and Transport. Transport for NSW (TfNSW / formerly RMS) specifies criteria that must be met to warrant the installation of marked pedestrian crossings. The warrant places minimum amounts of pedestrian and vehicles to be obtained through a traffic count. Pedestrian crossings installed where there are low pedestrian movements can be counterproductive as drivers become used to them not being used and, in turn, pay less attention to them. The current warrant to enable and endorse a potential crossing involves having a minimum of 30 (P) pedestrians and 500 (V) vehicles in 3 one-hour periods on one day. (P) x (V) must exceed 60,000. There are warrants for crossings for lower minimum number of vehicles and/or pedestrian but they involve the proposal being used by children or elderly. This was not the case for this location. The TfNSW (RMS) document that is specifies the criteria used to assess such marked crossings for your understanding of the results is accessed by the following link. https://www.rms.nsw.gov.au/business-industry/partners-suppliers/documents/austroads-supplements/s-gtm_10.pdf We have undertaken surveys recently on Military Road. Peak hour flows are around 400 vehicles per hour. This does not satisfy the volume warrant for 500 vehicles in one hour. The pedestrian warrant would also not be satisfied. Way forward: It is desirable to provide pedestrian crossing facilities to parks. We would probably look at pedestrian refuges and/or kerb extensions mid-block and at intersection treatments. However, please note that this hasn't been programmed at this stage and we currently have commitments elsewhere. We cannot give a time frame to investigate this.	Community, Assets and Operations	Action in progress	

	Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from February 2021 Dover Heights Precinct meeting				
Meeting Date	Motion	Council Officer Response	Directorate	Status	
22 February 2021	Motion 10 - DHP requests that council trim the Banksia south of the playground along the pedestrian pathway between Military Road and Portland Street on the southern extremity of Dudley Page Reserve that is blocking the pre-existing views of properties at 191, 193 and 250 Military Road.	Motion was forwarded to the Executive Manager Asset Maintenance. Residents from the DHP have created MERIT 2113915 requesting pruning to this section of Park plantings. The request was finalised on 12 May 2021.	Community, Assets and Operations	Finalised	